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Girlhood Remixed Camp for Girls
Dear Instructor:

In this ever-changing technological landscape, most of us are left scrambling to catch up, with the possible exception of our youth. Although young people have traditionally been at the forefront of change surrounding computers, video, and audio technologies, young women are often left behind. According to the American Association of University Women, women account for only 20 % of information technology professionals in this country. Additionally, girls and women are often categorized as using computer technology only to socialize or for fun and when in those spaces are frequently told they are at risk.
This tendency for girls and female teens to be marked as possible victims and/or unwelcome members of virtual communities or to feel unprepared to participate in tech-rich activities is at the heart of a New Mexico State University English Department project designed to get girls excited about and experienced with digital technologies.
In late July, the university will host a cyber-camp for girls called Girlhood Remixed. The goal of the camp is to foster positive, creative experiences with technology for middle school girls in the southern New Mexico borderland region. Girls in the Las Cruces area will have the opportunity to explore digital media to generate full, mature, thoughtful, and confident expressions of identity. The project will work to overcome the gender, economic and cultural digital divides that negatively—and disproportionately—impact many of the area’s students, especially young women.

The camp offers girls experience with digital design, digital equipment of various kinds, and allows girls to spend time on a university campus where they will stay in dorms, work in classrooms and with faculty and graduate students. Most importantly, the camp is intended to peak girls' interest and confidence in digital texts and spaces at this critical age and to allow them to explore the ways they define themselves in and through digital environments.
Through a blend of hands-on computer lab work, mentoring by university women involved in careers and research in technology, and access to the university’s technological resources, the camp strives to engage girls in an intellectually stimulating and personally enjoyable exploration of ways to read and create digital texts and online identities.
Here's where you come in. Because the goal of the camp is to reach out to students that show enthusiasm for technology and demonstrate a certain level of self-motivation, we are asking local teachers and counselors to help us identify two or three girls at their schools who might benefit from such an experience.

The Girlhood Remixed Camp Goals:

• To nurture girls' interest in technology, digital media, and other related fields

• To allow girls to explore their own identities as reflected in and shaped by the technologies they use

• To offer opportunity for girls to experience life and learning on a university campus

• To foster mentoring relationships between girls and professional women in technological fields

• To foster active learning through campers’ production of webpages, podcasts, computer-generated artwork, and other projects
Who We Seek:

• Middle school age girls (those between 11 and 14 years old)
• Those with a real interest, but not necessarily aptitude or proficiency in technology

• Those who may not have the same level of access to technology as their peers

• Girls with a certain level of emotional maturity and who may benefit from time spent on a university campus

• While it is certainly not a requirement, we wish to reach out especially to students who may come from financially disadvantaged backgrounds and therefore may not have opportunity for exposure to such programs otherwise.

How to Apply:

Any girl interested in participating in the stay-over camp - slated for July 25-28, 2012 – should have her parents contact camp director Dr. Jen Almjeld, assistant professor of English at NMSU, at jalmjeld@nmsu.edu. Girls are also encouraged to go to the camp’s blog - http://www.girlhoodremixed2012.blogspot.com/ - for more information about the camp.


---Application deadline is June 1, 2012 and space is limited---
What it Costs:

Because one of the main goals of the camp is to reach out to girls who would otherwise not have access to this sort of program, housing, food, and equipment fees will be waived. Each camper will be asked to pay a $20 fee to help defray costs for the camp and to hold her spot. If, however, the registration cost is a problem we can certainly waive it. For us the key is to encourage engaged, enthusiastic young women to take part in the camp.
Getting the Word Out:

I would be more than happy to answer any questions you may have about the program. Feel free to email me at jalmjeld@nmsu.edu or call 419-308-7504. 
I’m looking forward to this opportunity to reach out to the next generation of cyber-girls as they explore their own identity and possible futures in our digital world. Thank you for considering this project.

Sincerely, 

Jen Almjeld, English Department, New Mexico State University
